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M E M O R A N D U M  
 

Date:  February 28, 2019 

TO:  Members of the Steering Committee 

FROM:  William Self 
Chair, Faculty Senate 

SUBJECT: STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING on March 7, 2019 

 
Meeting Date:  Thursday, March 7, 2019 

Meeting Time:   4:00 – 6:00 p.m. 

Meeting Location:  Millican Hall, room 395E  

 
A G E N D A  

1. Call to Order 

2. Roll Call 

3. Approval of Minutes of February 7, 2019 

4. Announcements and Recognition of Guests 

5. Report of the Provost 

6. Old Business 

 2019-2020 Academic Calendar and Religious Holidays 

 Senate Service and Accountability 

7. New Business 

 Appointment of Nominating Committee 

8. Liaison Committee Reports 

 Budget and Administrative Committee – Qian Hu 

 Information Technology Committee – Joseph Harrington 

 Parking, Transportation and Safety Committee – Kristine Shrauger 

 Personnel Committee – Linda Walters 

 Graduate Council – Mathilda Van Niekerk 

 Undergraduate Council – Nina Orlovskaya 

9. Other Business  

10. Adjournment 
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Faculty Senate  

Steering Committee Meeting 

Millican Hall, room 395E 

Minutes of February 7, 2019 

 

William Self, chair, called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. The roll was circulated for 

signatures. 

 

MINUTES 
Motion to approve the minutes of January 17, 2017 was made and seconded. Motion to 

correct a name spelling error.  The minutes were approved as amended. 

 

RECOGNITION OF GUESTS 

Joe Adams, Communications Director, Office of the Provost 

Lucretia Cooney, Associate Director, Faculty Excellence 

Jana Jasinski, Vice Provost for Faculty Excellence 

Melody Bowdon, Interim Vice Provost for the Division of Teaching and Learning and 

Dean of the College of Undergraduate College 

Christine Dellert, Deputy Chief of Staff for Communications and Operations, Office of 

the President 

Dale Whittaker, President 

Ann Miller, Interim Director, Faculty Center for Teaching and Learning 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Dr. Self yielded the floor to President Dale Whittaker for an update.  

 

Trevor Colbourn Hall 

President Whittaker indicated that his goal from the beginning of the misuse of funds for 

Trevor Colbourn Hall was to be as transparent as possible. Recapped what has transpired 

to date and the findings of the independent investigation by Bryan Cave Leighton 

Paisner.  Discussed the actions taken from the beginning to date including hiring 

Accenture and the Association of Governing Boards of Universities and Colleges (AGB) 

for board governance. The Florida House of Representatives Public Integrity and Ethics 

Committee is expanding the investigation and approved subpoenas for fourteen previous 

and current employees. The university has removed all legislative budget requests for the 

year.  Dr. Self added that chairman Marchena stepped down as the chair of the Board of 

Trustees, but is still serving as a board member.  Robert Garvy is currently serving as the 

interim chairman.  President Whittaker indicated that the university has already been 

punished with four senior administers losing their jobs, the President Emeritus ending his 

contract, and the Board of Trustees Chairman stepping down. Since President Whittaker 

was part of the leadership team as provost and had a heightened expectation of asking 

questions in his role as executive vice president, he forfeited his performance bonuses for 

the two years he served as provost and executive vice president.   
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Question: Are you looking at other systems or processes in place with the previous 

administration that might have similar risks? 

Answer: After 22 years, President Hitt and Vice President Merck had tremendous trust.  

As provost, I believed in the trust John Hitt had in Merck.  It's too easy to stop asking 

hard questions.  It's the culture of "don't bring me problems, bring me solutions" which is 

very different than my way of discussing the rationale, risk, and push the envelope with a 

clear eye and head. The culture occurred mainly in facilities, up to finance and 

accounting. We are changing the organizational structure, the operational model, and the 

culture. 

 

Comment: As a member of the Budget and Administrative Committee in the past, we 

asked Facilities why service was so slow.  They would tell us of millions of dollars in life 

safety issues and renovations were needed without funding.  Hopefully, the serious safety 

issues have been taken care of by now. 

Response:  President Whittaker indicated that UCF has a lot to look at.  The question is, 

how did UCF find $10 million dollars every year, followed by $18 million dollars to put 

toward UCF Global or Trevor Colbourn Hall?  As the provost, that is what is frustrating.  

Where did the money come from when UCF couldn’t do the basic maintenance?  We will 

be budgeting in a very different way going forward with transparency and involvement of 

the deans. 

 

Question: What is your thought on the Board of Governors comment that UCF is growing 

too fast for its resources? 

Answer: For construction, Public Education Capital Outlay (PECO) funds are currently 

under $50 million for the State University System which would be less than $5 million 

for each university to erect a new building.  In the past, PECO funds were about $300 

million and bonded.  This is a serious problem for universities. The bigger challenge is 

when you take a careful look at our budget and you attribute costs, the best way we can 

right now, across the lower division, upper division, masters, and doctoral hours.  The 

upper division (junior, senior) on a per credit basis breaks even for about a million credit 

hours.  About a half million credits at the lower division level generate about $40 million 

dollars which offsets the doctoral 35,000 credit hours which costs more.  When we grew 

from 2008 to 2014, with no growth funding or preeminence, we were quickly lowering 

the dollar per student spent. It wasn't being invested in faculty and the student to faculty 

ratio raised to over 30/1.  Why do we have a million upper level and only a half million 

lower-level credits?  This is due to Direct Connect.  Direct Connect has been an excellent 

program to save the State, students, and their family’s money and for UCF in providing 

diversity and access.  The State colleges are underfunded as well.  We are at the point 

where we need to take a careful look at the budget model and seriously consider not 

admitting any more students in the next couple of years.  This year we admitted about 

19,200 students.  If we maintain 19,200 admitted students every year and gain 

performance and emerging preeminence funding, we can spend a couple of years 

investing that in infrastructure, quality, and excellence. We may want to collectively 

think and talk about pausing growth for a couple of years and continue to increase 

revenue in order to spend more dollars per student. 
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Question:  If the Educational & General (E&G) funds were not moved, what could have 

been done with the $85 million, and what can they be used for now?  Let’s do something 

positive. 

Answer: The $85 million was replaced by auxiliary and interest earnings.  Even though 

the funds were replaced, they are less flexible now since they were given back E&G 

funds.  We should probably budget next year so we have no carryforward, less the 

reserve requirement. 

 

Question: Where did the funds for the $40 million Constellation Fund come from and 

why? 

Answer: First, it was an acknowledgment that we needed to reset carryforward.  It had 

accumulated too high which resulted in UCF being out of alignment with other 

universities.  Being sensitive to how the funds were paid from student tuition and State 

appropriated funds, we decided to set the funds aside for scholarships. Scholarship funds 

come back to the university in the form of tuition, the cost of education flows into the 

normal university budget model.  At first, it was $20 million, however, I encouraged the 

group to go as far as possible. We decided on the $40 million to gain one more point in 

the performance funding metric for the cost to the student.  We were one of the 

institutions that provided the least amount of institutional funds and scholarships to our 

students.  Since the university didn’t want to provide one-year scholarships, the Board of 

Governors indicated that the scholarship fund can carryforward annually.  It’s really 

about $10 million a year if used for a 4-year scholarship, or $20 million a year if used for 

2-year scholarships, and if used for graduate fellowships, it’s much less.  The provost and 

the deans have been working on plans to prioritize the types of scholarships that would 

increase 4-year graduation rates, reduce student debt, and help low-income students stay 

in school. The committee is still working on the use of the funds. The Governors also 

asked if the university was careful in planning priorities such as considering faculty, 

information technology, library, and other priorities.  The university considered these 

priorities and will go back and review the priorities again.  For example, the university 

prepaid the Oracle software contracts for six-years, and all of the new faculty hired on 

start-up contracts were placed in a separate commitment line. We should make sure that 

the buildings we currently have are well maintained and do the most with what we have, 

which means budgeting for maintenance.  

 

Question: How long will the moratorium on new construction be in effect, and how will 

the moratorium impact the ongoing renovations of the library? 

Answer: The moratorium will continue until the President feels comfortable knowing 

where UCF stands and will work with the Board of Trustees on the moratorium.  We 

have no idea if UCF will have a financial penalty for the misused funds, and UCF can’t 

plan without knowing. I’m hoping the moratorium can be lifted by May.  The library 

renovation is being completed with CITF funds, and we should probably at least consider 

an exception.  Right now everything is a no unless a really good argument is presented 

and we will ensure that the Board of Trustees have that rationale and arguments and 

support the decision. 
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Comment: Dr. Self indicated that he has a meeting with Dean Piñeres and Gordon Chavis 

regarding the Constellation fund on February 14.  Asked the group for ideas with the 

rationale on how to spend fellowship or scholarship funds.  The Senate office will send 

an email to Steering to solicit ideas.  Dr. Self gave the example of a program for students 

to complete an Engineering and Biomedical Sciences degree which requires 147 credits 

to complete.   

Response: President Whittaker indicated that although they are looking at $40 million 

this year, he hopes that another $10 million will be budgeted next year. 

 

Comment: Delaying the construction of buildings will affect the students.  Suggested a 

plan be devised based on the university needs – not individual colleges. 

Response: President Whittaker indicated that the prioritization and planning of buildings 

were primarily done by Facilities.  Two years ago as provost we started the Facilities 

Budget Committee with academic input into the prioritization. We can't save money and 

invest in capital.  Each year, the university goes into the political process of competing 

for PECO money. This year, PECO funds are under $50 million dollars which could 

result in one or maybe two facilities being built for the State University System.  UCF 

has been able to solve part of the problem with P3 type buildings in which someone else 

builds the building with private funding and UCF leases the space. That is what is 

happening with the downtown dormitory facility in which the bottom five floors will be 

academic.  UCF has a plan and has money that can be used to repair and renovate.  We 

can’t proceed with any project over $2 million.  This means we don’t have the authority 

to replace the mathematics and biology buildings air handlers that cost $5 to $8 million 

each. 

 

Comment: As a psychologist, I get a sense that this challenge has impacted faculty, staff, 

and students adversely.  It’s had a dampening effect of the momentum of the university. 

Is there a time where we can have a plan in place to redirect or make changes in respect 

to momentum to be more positive about what is going on?  

Response: We will be having an inauguration on February 26 for the UCF family.  

President Whittaker is excited and hopeful for the future. We have tried to message the 

positive, but people need the truth and the impact. What you are saying is extremely 

important, but we have too many mixed messages right now that people don't know what 

to believe.  

Comment: It’s incumbent on faculty and staff in a leadership position to manifest that 

hopeful and optimistic outlook. 

Comment: Everyone at UCF has been affected adversely, individually. Fixing the 

problem is paramount, but how do you reach each and every individual for meaning. 

Response: President Whittaker welcomes any thoughts, but does not want it to come 

across as artificial. I don’t think UCF knows the end of the impact yet.  The President 

isn’t sure what can be said until we know the impact.  Once we know, we can be clear 

about the impact and have a strong collective plan to achieve excellence.  

Comment: Since your hiring as provost, we have been hoping that you would be able to 

fix many of the structural issues within the University which includes UCF being 

underfunded in order to do our jobs. But then we see big initiatives like downtown, the 

medical school, and other big things instead of investing in the main campus. The provost 
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forums seemed to be more about putting things on display then listening.  Maybe you can 

go back out to the colleges and do listening sessions and ask how they want money spent 

and what are their priorities?  You meet with the deans regularly, but I have more access 

to you than my own dean. I would like to see more openness, the flow of ideas, 

accountability, and to invest in what is already here.   

Response: President Whittaker indicated that 85% of UCF’s new recurring funds went 

into faculty growth with the other 15% for staff to support the positions.  This has been 

the case for the past four years. Many of the big initiatives were one-time funds.  The 

cancer center building resulted in the occupants paying and UCF gets free space.  For the 

hospital, Hospital Corporation of America (HCA) is paying $175 million dollars and will 

cost UCF nothing.  For Downtown, we raised $20 million, the State allocated $20 

million, and the remaining $20 million came from non-recurring funds. Before UCF 

builds another building, we need to budget the funds that can be used for renovation and 

fix and utilize what we have first.  Noted the Morgridge building as an example, but 

would like to see it used more often. Noted that finding forums for listening sessions was 

an excellent recommendation. 

Comment: A member noted that faculty must pay to use the Morgridge Center, otherwise 

they would use it more often. 

Response: President Whittaker wondered why we charge internal departments and what 

the business model is for Morgridge.  This is the time to dig into everything. 

 

REPORT OF THE PROVOST 

Hispanic Serving Institution 

The Federal Government now recognizes UCF as a Hispanic serving institution.  UCF is 

6th in the nation in awarding bachelor’s degrees to Hispanic students. 

 

Rankings 

The American Research Universities Annual Report ranked UCF in the top 26 public 

research universities. This is one of the two metrics for preeminence.  

 

Faculty and Student Success 

We decided to put in place a model to use carryforward funds to continue to hire faculty 

for the colleges that don’t have the 35% for the cluster hire faculty start-up. Once we 

reach preeminence we will have more funds to continue to hire faculty. We are making 

sure we meet the need now. 

 

UCF continues to not have enough lab space for students.  This results in the first time in 

college students not taking the right courses because they aren't being offered.  The 

Provost has been working with Dean Johnson and Dr. Jasinski regarding the high need 

courses in physics, math, and chemistry and will provide temporary funding. Dean 

Johnson is proposing a sustainable model for the future.   

 

Timely Completion 

Interim Dean Bowdon and the team are sponsoring the timely completion initiative. This 

initiative makes sure a student starts in the right courses, stays on track, and to provide 

funds to ensure courses needed to graduate on time are available. 
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Constellation Fund 

The university identified $40 million dollars for student scholarships.  This initiative has 

to go before the Board of Trustees for approval. The committee is still working on 

recommendations and soliciting feedback.  There may be other needs the trustees want to 

review, and the Board of Governors made it clear last week that the Board of Trustees 

must have input in how carryforward funds are spent. 

 

Question: Politically, it seems like the goal post keeps moving for preeminence and 

performance funding. Is the Board of Governors committed?  Will it be around long 

enough to make it, or is this a shell game? 

Answer: It is a shell game.  They did change the 6-year graduate rate to 4-year graduate 

rate which resulted in UCF getting $15 million less.  The goals do move, but UCF should 

stay the course. 

 

Comment: If the university pauses on growth, maybe the university can pause on some of 

the larger university goals to meet some of the smaller ones to focus on the faculty and 

staff.  

Response: When you hear preeminence and performance funding it doesn’t mean much.  

It’s more about what the funding helps each individual. 

Comment: It’s more about the faculty hearing the administration say that we have all of 

these big ideas and how hard everyone is working.  It would be better if the 

administration acknowledged what has happened and that we might put some plans on 

hold for you to recover from this instead of the business as usual.  Maybe the 

constellation fund could address some of this. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Ad Hoc Committee Report on Student Perception of Instruction (SPoI) Accessibility 

We talked about the Ad Hoc Committee report at the last meeting but did not accept the 

report. 

 

Motion and second to accept the Ad Hoc Committee Report on Student Perception of 

Instruction (SPoI) Accessibility.  Dr. Self reviewed and discussed the recommendations 

of the committee.  

 

Comment: The third recommendation is really two different issues and may be 

overwhelming. In addition, the survey is technically already optional. It was determined 

that the task force to be formed can separate the issues in the third recommendation.  

 

Comment: The SPoI survey does evaluate an important aspect of teaching, do students 

trust you, and are you being fair. If the questions were limited to the pertinent questions 

and the students could see the results by an instructor, it would be taken more seriously.  

Question: What are the details and deadlines of the task force? 

Answer: Dr. Self noted that the Ad Hoc committee is making the recommendation that a 

task force is formed to the Steering Committee. Dr. Self distributed a draft resolution to 

the members to determine if the recommendations in the report should be formalized in a 

resolution. Discussed how the University of Florida re-wrote the core questions and 
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allows the colleges/departments to add area specific questions to the list.  The university 

also provides for faculty feedback on the evaluations.   

 

Comment: Students in a large 400+ online course have no idea how many students are in 

the course, resulting in assumptions and negatively react to a low number of written 

assignments. 

 

Motion and second to accept the Ad Hoc Committee Report on Student Perception of 

Instruction Accessibility. Vote: All in favor; motion passes. 

 

Motion and second to add Resolution 2018-2019-12 Student Perception of Instruction 

(SPoI) Accessibility and Improvements to the February 21 Senate agenda.  Open for 

discussion. 

 

Motion and second to amend line 26: 

Be it resolved that the Faculty Senate Steering Ad Hoc Committee on SPoI 

Accessibility recommends the following administration carry-out the following: 

 

Vote: All in favor; motion passes. 

 

Motion and second to amend line 37: 

Form a Task Force to include the Faculty Center for Teaching and Learning, 

students from SGA, administration, Center for Distributed Learning, faculty 

senators, and faculty to review  

 

Vote: All in favor; motion passes. 

 

Motion and second to add the amended Resolution 2018-2019-12 Student Perception of 

Instruction (SPoI) Accessibility and Improvements to the February 21 Senate Agenda. 

 

Vote: All in favor; motion passes. 

 

Teaching Workload 

Teaching workload is still a high issue as noted at the November Senate meeting and the 

COACHE, Nature of Work – Teaching results distributed with the agenda. We have 

received requests regarding data analysis of the size of course sections growing.  The 

university made decisions to spend money in ways that have impacted teaching workload 

in a negative way.  Dr. Self explained that instead of adding a new section as enrollment 

grows, the same faculty member teaches a larger section in a bigger room.  

 

Question: Is it true that the College of Business has a course of 2,000 students but only 

500 are in the class while the others have to watch from the monitor? 

Response: The College of Business has some active learning courses where they can 

watch the lectures later.  
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Dr. Self noted that it all comes down to the budget and faculty need more oversight of the 

budget. The deans haven't been privy to the budget decisions and they need to be 

involved. We now have two faculty members on the University Budget and the 

University Facilities Budget committee that should probably be doubled to bring more 

faculty voice. There has been very little faculty involvement in the enrollment 

management team and as the chair of the Senate, I will keep advocating for this change. 

 

Comment: Teaching support, particularly graduate teaching assistants and undergraduate 

graders are needed. 

Response: Dr. Self indicated that teaching support is not budgeted and is often paid for by 

OPS money to support critical courses.  The university needs to find a better way to 

support teaching assistants. 

Comment: Heard that the Chemistry department was approved to use a materials and 

supply fee to support teaching assistants. 

Response: It was attempted, but not approved. The Audit Department indicated it was not 

allowed. 

 

Question: Teaching load does not seem fair.  For example, a department may have a 

faculty member teaching 500 students in a class and they are on a 40% teaching, 50% 

research, and 10% service contract. Yet another faculty member with 5 students in a class 

has the same 40% teaching, 50% research, and 10% service contract.  

Comment: It's not addressed in our department, it's an inequitable division of labor and 

nobody wants to discuss the issue. 

Comment: Our school has a differentiated effort.  

Comment: This is done differently by each department. 

Dr. Self encouraged faculty to attend the bargaining sessions.  The union has introduced 

new language regarding workloads. Dr. Self believes the percentages are determined by 

the chair of the department. 

 

NEW BUSINESS  

Resolution 2018-2019-11 Statement of Civil and Inclusive Discourse in the Campus 

Environment 

In 2017-2018, the Senate passed a resolution endorsing the University of Chicago 

Statement on Freedom of Expression. After the passage, some faculty were concerned 

about the language contained in the resolution.  A broad Ad Hoc Committee was formed 

including faculty, Faculty Senate chair, Office of Institutional Equity, Office of Diversity 

and Inclusion, Office of Student Involvement, Faculty Center for Teaching and Learning, 

Student Development and Enrollment Services, General Counsel’s Office, and the 

Student Government Association to discuss both the role of faculty in freedom of 

expression and how to deal with the recently passed legislation that impacts UCF. The 

Ad Hoc Committee did not recommend that the original resolution is rescinded, but 

instead has brought forward Resolution 2018-2019-11 Statement of Civil and Inclusive 

Discourse in the Campus Environment to supplement the original resolution. 
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Motion and second the place Resolution 2018-2019-11 Statement of Civil and Inclusive 

Discourse in the Campus Environment on the February 21 Senate agenda.  Open for 

discussion. 

 

Comment: The concern wasn’t so much over the language in the previous resolution as 

the incomplete language. The previous resolution didn’t account for our institutional 

values that may go beyond freedom of expression.  The intent was not to replace the 

resolution or to re-prioritize the language but to add a supplement that is an expression of 

values. We are not calling for a policy or regulation and received good guidance from 

General Counsel to ensure we weren't violating a legal responsibility including new laws 

passed.    The other concern was over the previous support of the Chicago Statement that 

was accompanied by other efforts that were troublesome.   

 

Comment:  Concern over the new resolution is that it does contradict language in the 

previous resolution. If the new resolution is the values we want to expresses, then it 

might be more appropriate to rescind the original version.   There is a difference in 

prioritization. The original resolutions states concerns about civility cannot hinder 

freedom of expression, where the supplemental resolution suggests that concerns about 

freedom of expression cannot undermine civility. Similarly, the original statement allows 

for restrictions of free speech solely on the grounds that are firmly established and legal 

precedent.  The supplemental statement provides for some additional limitations and does 

restrict freedom of speech.  The supplemental resolution also states that the Senate rejects 

certain types of speech and that can have a chilling effect on speech. It implies there are 

certain types of speech the Senate would want to discourage.  The original resolution 

indicates it's not the role of an institution to make judgments about whether speech is 

offensive or not.  The point is, the speech is legally protected.  

Response: If we agree that it’s not legally restricting, it really comes down to if you 

support these values and think these are the Senate’s values.  We should move this to the 

Senate floor for a healthy debate. 

Comment: Debate will never end on this topic.  This resolution versus the last resolution 

won’t really change anything on campus. 

Response: Other faculty members on campus feel this should be addressed. 

Comment: Also concerned about the practical point of the resolution. Concerned this will 

be confusing if passed as to what are the faculties’ obligations. As written, there is no 

way UCF could implement the statement as a policy. 

 

Question called. 

 

Vote: too close to call.  Hand vote: 6 in favor, 7 opposed, remaining abstained; motion 

fails. 
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New Lockheed Martin-Sand Lake Educational Site 

This update is postponed until the March meeting. 

 

2019-2020 Academic Calendar and Religious Holidays 

This item is postponed until the March meeting. 

 

Senate Service and Accountability 

This item is postponed until the March meeting. 

 

 

LIAISON COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Postponed until the March meeting. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

None 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion to adjourn made and seconded. The committee adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 



   
   

  Office of the Associate Vice President  
 

 

To:  Dr. William Self, Faculty Senate 

From:   Dr. DeLaine Priest, Committee Administrator  

  Academic Calendar Committee  

 

Subject: 2018-19 Academic Calendar Committee Annual Report 

Date:  November 15, 2018 

Committee Overview:  

The Academic Calendar Committee is a joint committee of the University of Central Florida’s 

Faculty Senate. Joint committees are established and dissolved by the president, the Senate 

and the faculty are represented by members nominated by the Committee on Committees. 

Committee Composition: 

The Academic Calendar committee consist of one faculty member from each academic unit 

selected by the Committee on Committees and one student nominated by the president of the 

Student Government. No more than two of the faculty members of the committee shall hold 

rank of assistant dean or higher. The Vice President for Student Development and Enrollment 

Services (or designee) will serve as committee administrator and identify other ex officio 

members. The 2018-19 Academic Calendar Committee composition consisted of 12 voting 

members and two ex-officio representatives.  

Duties and Responsibilities of the Committee: 

a. To recommend the academic calendar and to ensure compliance with the rules and 

regulations of the State of Florida and the University Board of Trustees. 

b. To consider the impact of changes in the academic calendar on students and faculty.  

Process: 

The approval process for the Academic Calendar includes recommendations from the 

committee which are forwarded to the Provost, Board of Trustee, and then submitted to the 

Board of Governors for final approval. Dr. Barbara Gannon, served as Chair, Dr. Robin Back 

served as Vice Chair, and Dr. Priest as Committee Administrator. 

Committee Actions: 

Two drafted versions of the 2021-22 Academic Calendar were proposed: 

 Proposal B was voted on and approved by the committee (see attached) 

 Proposal A recommended a Fall start date of August 30th 



   
   

  Office of the Associate Vice President  
 

 

 Proposal B recommended the Fall start date would commence August 23rd 

 Proposal B does not include a study day   

 Last day of classes is December 3rd                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Committee Discussion: 

The number of instructional days for the term are reduced when multiple holidays fall on the 

same day of the week, which will vary each semester, thereby impacting classes held on those 

days.  The question was raised if this issue could be reviewed.  What are the options?  It was 

recommended that this issue be forwarded to the Faculty Senate for review. 

 

Sierra Clare, SGA representative, presented a student’s concern with regard to religious 

holiday’s observance. The student is not requesting action but would like faculty, staff and 

administrators to be sensitive to holiday observances and for the Academic Calendar 

committee to consider this concern for future Academic Calendar reviews and approvals. 

Passover 2019 falls between Friday April 19th through Saturday 27th; and finals for spring 2019 

are from Wednesday April 24th through Monday April 30th, 2019.  The first two days (April 19-

20) and the last two days (April 26-27) are considered Jewish holy days. Thus, students must 

decide between academic successes versus religious observance. 

 

The committee did acknowledge that the University has the Religious Calendar 2018-2020 on 

the Faculty Center for Teaching and learning website under the Teaching and Learning 

Resources(http://www.fctl.ucf.edu/TeachingAndLearningResources/CourseDesign/ReligiousOb

servances/). The committee confirmed that there is a policy regarding excused absences and 

accommodations for religious observances.  The committee recommended forwarding this 

concern to the Faculty Senate to bring more awareness to faculty, administrators and students 

of religious holiday’s observance. 

 
Respectfully submitted by: Committee Administrator, Dr. DeLaine Priest  
DeLaine.Priest@ucf.edu (407) 823 – 5122 
 
CC:  Christie Wolf  

Dr. Maribeth Ehasz 

mailto:DeLaine.Priest@ucf.edu
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